February 9, 2016

I am writing this to inform everyone, or bring everyone up to date, on the issues created by Clevest and NRTC with the announcement of their new National Mutual Aid Registry. I know a couple of you are on their steering committee and I don’t want you to think this letter is aimed at you.
At our 2014 Emergency Work Plan meeting, we allowed Gary LaPointe (Clevest) to come in and give a presentation on a product that he thought would help us when we are receiving or sending crews during disasters. As a group, we decided their product would not suite our needs. During this meeting we discussed with him what we would like to see developed, he told us he would get with his team to see what they could do. We formed a small committee that Gary could get back with to discuss the options further. I believe Mike Temple, Peggy Dantzler, Dwight Miller, Jim Wright, and myself made up the committee. Gary contacted us and set-up a conference call about one month later. After listening to him, it was still our opinion that their product was not what we needed. That was the last communications, on my part, with Clevest.
About a month later Brad Seibert, VP of Business Development with NRTC, contacted me. He informed me that Gary LaPointe had contacted him about developing a Mutual Aid Assistance Program to help the Cooperatives and the “Southeast Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Association” was behind the idea. I explained to Brad that there was no such group, but there was a group of people that did met with Gary and did not support Clevest’s idea. This same phone call occurred about three weeks later, at which time I emphasized to Brad that we were not supporting the idea that Clevest shared with us in August.
Now moving forward, two days before the 2015 TechAdvantage I received a call from NRTC asking me if I could attend a meeting between Clevest and NRTC to discuss and look at the new ideas they had developed. I was unable to attend that meeting due to the ice and snow we had in Mississippi. The next thing I know everyone was receiving the brochure that is at the bottom of this e-mail. It gets worse, during the RESMA meeting in March, I received an e-mail from my CEO, Michael Callahan, wanting to know what this was. None of the Statewide CEO’s had any idea that Clevest/NRTC were developing a product.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The RESMA group contacted NRTC with their concerns. The major concern, why they moved forward with Clevest without consulting the Statewide and getting their ideas and approvals. I was contacted shortly after the RESMA meeting by Chris Martin, VP Member and Industry Relations with NRTC. He apologized for any problems they may have created and to offer NRTC’s help in any way to assist us with Mutual Aid. I informed him that we never gave Gary LaPointe our blessing on developing a program and that Mississippi had developed a program already.
Now to the present. Mississippi hired a programmer to develop a program like we discussed in 2014. The program, Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Site, is complete and works very well. We ran several tests in state. After testing and working the bugs out we wanted to share it with all of you at our 2015 meeting in Biloxi, but since Clevest and NRTC decided to go forward with their product, I was asked/told to share the Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Site at the next RESMA meeting on June 17th, 2015. A representative from NRTC was there to discuss where they were at. I spoke with Chris Martin prior to the RESMA meeting to find out what they have developed. He sent me an outline of their last steering committee meeting. The program is twofold, first they have an AVI system that the distressed system can give all assisting crews a login for a mobile device and then the distressed system can track that device. The second part is the web based program for requesting and receiving assistance. I don’t believe this is developed yet, but I did see the way they want the information to flow. Believe it or not, it is exactly what we shared with Gary last August. Chris has informed me that they are going to wait to develop this part until I make the presentation at RESMA. He emphasized that there was no reason to reinvent something.
With the way this was handled, I want to let everyone know that we are not going to give or sell the Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Site to Clevest/NRTC. When we started the development of the program it was not our intent to make any money off of it. We wanted to take the ideas that the statewide group had shared for the last five years and move forward giving all of us and our systems the ability to do our jobs easier and obtain the required information needed during emergency situations. At this time FL, GA, AL, MS, TN, LA, VA/DE/MA, KY, IN, NH and SD have the Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Site and are in the process of setting it up. This program has a onetime $500 set-up fee for each statewide. The cooperatives don’t pay to be a member, they are linked into the statewide site.
It is our desire to have all of our Statewide tied together through some type of system. I believe the Cooperative Mutual Aid Assistance Site is the most cost effective and simplest to use. It has proven to be a great tool when moving crews and equipment around Mississippi during disasters.
I apologize if any of this has caused problems with anyone. If you have any questions or concerns, don’t hesitate to contact me.

Thank you,
Micheal Weltzheimer
